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                        COASTAL PLAIN LEPC GENERAL MEETING

                        November 21, 2019
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
Sara Williams – Sec/Treas.

Shanna Owens – SPC OEM
Tracy Nyitra – TLC Physicians Prem
Bob Blaschke – Board Member

Noel Snedeker – CPA
RJ Thomas – CBCOG


Gary Moore – Resource/Funding

David Krebs – Board Member
Gus Lopez – Public Info/Awareness
Macy Culpepper – SPC OEM

Marty Wind – KLUX
Robert Edwards – SPMWD

Johnny Gonzales – GCGV

Joshua Carrillo – UPRR
Katherine Culbert – Southcross
Vince Peckard – Flint Hills Res.

John Perez Jr. – Flint Hills
Ann Bryan – SPC E911

Sylvia Marquez – SPC Safety

Garret Barnet – TDEM.DC
Nathan Kelly – AP FD


Scott Marion – Portland FD
Jeff Morris – Portland FD
Roger Smith – Dow/Seadrift PL
Samanda Hernandez – SPC Imm

Patricia Arnold – ACMSI/ AC Med
David Dorn – RTFC


Rhonda Nava – Physicians Prem

Joanne Salge – Nueces Co LEPC
Michelle Hinojosa – Cheniere

Jason Pfluger – Odem ISD

Darren Rudowsky – Oxy
Jim Haley – TCEQ


Sheldon Wiginton – Refugio OEM


Daniel Alcala – Sinton PD

I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:33 p.m. He thanked everyone for coming and asked for them to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. RJ Thomas made a motion to approve the September General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by David Krebs and the motion passed. 
II. 
Financial Report: Sara Williams said there is currently $14,783.84 in the bank. She said as you can tell on the financial report we just made a payment of $25,000.00 for the Non-Alert System. We are not getting support from industry partners to help with the cost. Only four have contributed. This puts us at a shortfall of $15,000.  The regular Alert System billings is due as well. If we pay it now it will put us in the red. Letters are being sent out to industry partners helping with the funding for the regular Alert System. Brandon said Tier II money will start coming in and that will help but we need to reach out to industry partners again. If there is no funding, then we will have to determine if we can keep the Non-Alert System. Brandon said CPA Noel Snedeker gave his Financial Audit findings at the Executive meeting. We are doing good from an accounting standpoint. Copies of the audit are available to review.  There was not a motion to approve the financial report.  
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Oscar Rivera – said the P25 radio change is coming and it is going to be a big change. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – not present, in Florida conducting training. Brandon said Moda Midstream recently conducted a DLCC Fire Drill. 



             
  3.       Fire Chiefs – Nathan Kelley – said the Fire Chiefs met this week and are still discussing the same topics. The Mutual Aid Agreements are eight five to ninety percent complete. They are working on their resource list. They still need fire foam and they are looking into forming a Fire Investigation Task Force.  
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said he had nothing to report.   
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – thanked Brandon for doing the Pledge of Allegiance. November is Bone Marrow Awareness Month. Today is the great American Smoke out. There have been a lot of cases of strep throat. Human trafficking is a problem in our area. Keep your eyes open and if you see anything suspicious please report it. She spoke on Holiday Safety. Physicians Premiere will be giving free flu shots. Rural schools are needing Stop the Bleed Kits. CBRAC has developed a Behavioral Health Advisory Committee. The next meeting is December 20th at 10:00 a.m. at the Corpus Christi Coastal Bend Wellness Foundation facility on Holly Road. More information can be found on the home page of www.cbrac.org.   She touched on a few other items of concern. Then said today is also National Rural Health Day, World Pancreatic Cancer Day and on this day in 1941 Tweety Bird made his debut! Brandon thanked her for bringing the candy. 
6.      Public Information & Awareness – Gus Lopez – said he had nothing to report. 
 

 7.    Resource & Funding – Gary Moore – reported on the Alert and Non-Alert System Contribution List. Cheniere has donated $5,000.00 this year for the Alert System. We have had four payments of $2,500.00 to help with the Non-Alert System. He read off the companies that have not yet donated.
  8.     Training –  RJ Thomas – said there will be fire training December 16th at 10:00 a.m. in Aransas Pass. The Fire Chiefs will meet again in February. They will have Fire Level 1 training February 8-9. You may contact him for more information.    
IV. Action Items. Appoint/Select Subcommittee Chairs. There was no action taken. It was determined at the Executive meeting to keep the subcommittee chairs the same. 
V. Special Topics:  Patricia Arnold, EMTP, CHW, presentation for ACMSI (Aransas County Medical Services Inc.) Overview: Patricia introduced herself. She has been a health worker and paramedic for twenty plus years. She spoke on how Critical Incident Stress Management interventions can help heal responders. CISM is a psychological intervention that can help mitigate long term mental health issues for first responders. We are here to help you. High-crisis incidents can overwhelm normal coping mechanisms and trigger traumatic-stress disorders for first responders. Some on the common effects of traumatic stress include: concentration impairment, eating and sleeping disturbances, psychosomatic symptoms, addictions, depression, irritability, avoidant behaviors, personal and professional conflict, etc. She spoke on developing positive coping skills, breathing, eat healthy, decrease caffeine/alcohol, yoga, keep a journal, etc. Happy employees are more productive, situational awareness, knowing your employees. Leaders need to know your personnel and what they can handle. There will be ITLS International Trauma Life Support classes December 14 – 15 hosted by Allegiance EMS in Rockport, location 400 Enterprise Blvd. She has registration forms available. There was some more discussion and she said you can contact CBRAC CISM Peer Support, Hillary Watt for more information. Rick McLester told Patricia thank you. He said she is in his county and he is proud of all she does.  
Joshua Carrillo, Hazardous Materials - San Antonio Service Unit, Union Pacific Railroad | Safety Rail Car Presentation. Brandon said we are running out of time and Joshua is welcome to come back to the January meeting to give his full presentation. Joshua briefly said they cover from College Station to the Valley. They provide knowledge and skills to help you respond to railroad emergencies. He explained how to contact the railroad, safety issues, railroad resources, markings, emergency response and recovery operations. Joann Salge said he will be doing Railroad Safety Training in February in Nueces County. You may contact her for further information. There were a few questions addressed to Joshua then Brandon thanked him for coming. 


VI.  Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is January 16, 2020. 
VII. Public Comments: There were no public comments. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for coming. With no further business Brandon adjourned the meeting at 3:01 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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